Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
HDR ENGINEERING, INC. - PENSACOLA
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, July 10, 2018, 5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. CT

PLACE: Liberty Church Blue Angel Campus, 2221 South Blue Angel Parkway, Pensacola.

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) will hold a public information meeting for proposed improvements to State Road (S.R.) 173 (South Blue Angel Parkway) from S.R. 292 (Sorrento Road) to north of S.R. 30 (U.S. 98).

The project will address future capacity and safety issues on South Blue Angel Parkway to include:
• Widening the roadway from two to four-lanes.

• Outside bike lanes.
• Sidewalks.
• Shared use path on east side between Sorrento Road and Dog Track Road.
• Drainage improvements, and stormwater ponds.
• Intersection improvements at Sorrento Road, Dog Track Road, and U.S. 98.

The meeting will be an open-house format. FDOT representatives will be available to discuss proposed improvements, answer questions and receive comments. Maps, drawings, and other project information will be on display. There will not be a formal presentation.
Right-of-way acquisition is required and funding anticipated to begin in Fiscal Years 2020-2021. The project is not yet funded for construction in the FDOT Five-Year Work Program.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: There is no meeting agenda.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 5 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jon McClain, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, 777 Main Street, Building A, Chipley, FL 32428; (850)415-9020; or via email at jmcclain@hntb.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Jon McClain, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, 777 Main Street, Building A, Chipley, FL 32428; (850)415-9020; or via email at jmcclain@hntb.com.
